CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

14TH APRIL, 2003.

PRESENT:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, J. Tanner and



M. Vickers

· Alan Eastwood to report at the next meeting of this Group on the up to date position regarding SOLAR

· Keith Clare reported that items for inclusion in the Forward Plan had been received from Finance and when the appropriate forms were received the items would be entered of the Plan.

· New Prospect Housing Limited – Call Centre:-

· Accommodation – working with one contractor, expecting to meet the deadline but it will be tight

· Positive response from the staff

· Meeting with staff to be held at Buile Hill on 16th April

· Design Groups coming up with good solutions to certain problems

· Presentation of Charter Mark to be made at Council on 16th April

· Councillor Hinds to visit the Call Centre in the near future

· This Group to visit the NPHL Call Centre when it is up and running

· Alan Eastwood as Monitoring Officer to receive copies of reports on Call Handling  and Electronic Informal Complaints

· Alan Eastwood commented on the advice he had given the NPHL Solicitor on the question of declarations of interest

· Councillor Murphy only needs to declare an interest in NPHL when a contract is being considered

· Democratic Services Review – Alan Eastwood reported that following representations from the staff in Members Services it was not proposed at present to appoint a research /information officer but to provide additional clerical support to the section with the other staff providing the research / information – AGREED for a trial period of six months

· Councillor Antrobus to assist by providing a list of the web sites that Members  would be interested in

· Meeting on Town Twinning to be held on 15th April at 3 p.m. Alan Eastwood to attend with Councillor Antrobus

· Supporting Members Leaflet – Alan Eastwood to obtain appropriate papers identified in the leaflet

· Proposal for capital expenditure – APPROVE £44,770.55p for boiler replacement at  Moorside High School

